
 

February 23, 2016 

 

Brothers, 

After discussions with various people within our organization, and those who are involved in the 
Right to Life movement, who have been a great help, the following course of action has been 
decided on: 

Members of the New York State Ancient Order of Hibernians are being asked to commit to 
being in Washington D.C. on January 27, 2017, in order to participate in the Right to Life March 
being held there. You are asked to state your commitment, in writing, to your Division or County 
President and Right to Life Chairman, who will be involved and informed in the scheduling of 
busses. Furthermore, each person committing to travel to D.C. for this event is asked to donate 
$20 to defray the cost of the bus, and those who are not able to make the trip are asked to 
contribute $10 for the same purpose. Surplus revenue will be directed to the purchase of 
ultrasound machines for pregnancy centers, the use of which has had a great effect on woman 
Choosing Life, rather than aborting their babies.  

While January 27th seems a long way away, the date sneaks up on us, or can get lost amidst all 
our yearly plans, which is why I am asking for these commitments by March 27th, Easter Sunday.   

Attached you will find the file for the sign-up sheet.  

In our motto, 

Rev. Henry W. Reid 


